
INQUIRY INTO THE FIREFIGHTERS’ PRESUMPTIVE RIGHTS COMPENSATION AND FIRE SERVICES 

LEGISLATION AMENDMENT (REFORM) BILL 2017  

 
My Name is Ian Beswicke and I am employed by the Country Fire Authority (CFA) as an Operations Officer, 

OIC Ocean Grove integrated brigade and Bellarine Catchment. I have been employed for 40 years with a 

further 5 years as a volunteer with the CFA  

 

• Operations Officer level 4. OIC Ocean Grove and Bellarine Catchment  

• Country Fire Authority.  

• 45 years,  

• Level 3 Incident Controller, Level 3 Operations Officer 

• Fire investigator (structural), Near Miss investigator, Vehicle collision investigator, High angle rescue, 

Trench rescue, Confined space rescue, Heavy rescue, Assistant Driving Instructor on road and off road, 

Aerial appliance operator 

• Certificate IV in training and assessing 

• Qualified Builder/Joiner 

• Diploma in Business Management (Frontline Management) 

 

I have been awarded the following service medals whilst working for CFA 

• 45 year service medal 

• National Medal and 2
nd

 clasp 

• National Emergency Medal 

 

 

I currently live in Mount Duneed which is located between Geelong and Torquay. I lived in a remote rural 

community in Western Victoria, Beeac, as a child. My farther was involved with CFA for many years and held 

many different positions.  

 

My current position is Operations Officer District 7 (Geelong Area). I am appointed as OIC of Ocean Grove 

integrated station, which has 25 staff and 45 volunteers. I am also Catchment Officer for the Bellarine Group 

of Brigades, which also has a Coast Guard Brigade. The staff appointed to Ocean Grove station respond to all 

calls for all brigades in the Bellarine Group (This is known as a hub and spoke model). This ensures a 

response of an appliance and crew to all calls. The staff provide expertise and specialist skills in support of 

the volunteers. There is also some specialist equipment that is on the Ocean Grove Heavy pumper that 

provides additional resources at fires etc. that was not originally available i.e. Thermal Image Camera (TIC), 

CIRIS gas detector, Gas suits and enhanced forcible entry tools. 

 
I am writing this submission in support of the proposed reform of the fire services for the following 

reasons:  

 
Broadly, across Geelong volunteer availability is continuing to decline and this is also evident with the 

Bellarine Group of brigades. This is no fault of the individuals, but is due to factors such as work pressures, 

life style and family activities/commitments. This coupled with an ever increasing requirement for 

emergency response across the District and within the growth areas, which includes most of the Bellarine 

Peninsula. This along with increased expectation and demand that CFA expects from volunteers, sees an 

increasing reduction of response capability from volunteers. Again this is not a slight on volunteers or their 

commitment or desire to provide a service to their community, however it is reality. 
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